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The Dodson Family: 
 

Robert, Lynnell, Bryce, Grace, 
Nathanael, Brendan, Faith, 
Nolan, Hope, & Ryan 
 

Cell Numbers: 
Rob: +49 (0)160 6440210 
Lynnell: +49 (0)151 72054554 
 

Primary Email: 
offwego@rocketmail.com 
Alternate Email: 
RNDsld97@gmail.com 
 

Mailing Address: 
PSC 3 Box 925 
APO AE 09021-0010 
 

Field Address: 
Hauptstrasse 86 
66879, Reichenbach-Steegen, 
Germany 
 

Sending Church: 
 

 
New Horizon Baptist Church 
13018 Hwy 31 N 
Ward, Arkansas 72176 
 

Pastor Kevin Bernard 
(501) 843-3979 
 

Mission Board: 
 

 
Baptist Missions to Forgotten 
Peoples 
P.O. Box 219 
Kernersville, NC 27285 
 

President: Jonathan Lyons 
(904) 783-4007 

 
 
 
 

Dear Pastors & Prayer Warriors, 
 

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support!  It is hard to believe we have been here 

in Germany around the Kaiserslautern military community for almost five months now.  We are so 

grateful the Lord has opened many doors of opportunity to serve here.  Lynnell has had the chance 

to talk to a couple of her co-workers.  They have been asking her questions.  One of them stated 

they had visited Rheinland Baptist Church (RBC) years ago during a friend’s baptism.  Please 

pray for Lynnell as she will be going back to work in August and for more chances to talk to 

her co-workers. 
 

We are thankful for the leadership of Pastor & Mrs. Wood as they have allowed us to work in the 

ministries at RBC.  Rob has had opportunities to teach in Pastor Woody’s Sunday school class and 

in Junior Church while the teacher was away.  What an honor to serve our Saviour in these areas 

of ministry.  It’s been a joy to share God’s word with these children.  Many of them know their 

Bible.  They were answering a lot of the questions from the lesson. 

 

When the Dodson kids are not playing in the creek behind our house, they are continuing to serve 

in the ministries here.  Brendan has been enjoying working in the sound booth.  He has also started 

teaching Nolan to help when Rob is serving in other RBC ministries.  The kids are still singing in 

the youth choir.  This summer, an RBC couple started a music school for kids.  Our children have 

been learning a lot and improving their talent for the Lord.  Faith has been serving in the nursery 

along with Lynnell.  Ryan has even been a part of Pastor Woody’s illustrations. 
 

Praise the Lord!  Our household goods 

were finally delivered from Munich 

out of storage.  The delay was due to 

waiting on our logistical support 

status.  The Lord orchestrated 

everything.  He allowed the customs 

review to be completed without any 

issues.  We are so blessed to have had Rheinland Moving & Storage at the house to help unload 

the container and get our goods into the house.  It took less than 25 minutes to unload it. 
 

Another praise was that we were finally able to register a vehicle which we 

had purchased back in February.  It had been delayed due to job verification 

and pending paperwork.  Please pray as we are working on purchasing 

another car before Lynnell starts back to work at the middle school in 

August. 
 



 
@RobNLynnellMissionariesTo
Military 
 

the_dodsons_us_mil_germany 
 

 
www.dodsonsusmilitary.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pastor Woody allowed us to start a fundraising program for the RBC campers going to Camp de 

Beho in Belgium.  We took the idea of Rent-A-Teen from one of our former churches.  This has 

given the RBC teens the chance to earn money to defray the cost of camp.  It has been a huge 

success.  They have been doing yard work, cleaning windows, washing cars, reorganizing storage 

closets, babysitting, and moving approximately 1620 liters of rubble from one location to another 

so it can be hauled away to the dump.  We may change the name to Rent-A-Camper next year so 

our junior campers can get involved and earn money for camp.  Please pray for our junior and 

teen campers as they will be heading off to camp and also while they are there. 
 

 

Our mission board, Baptist Missions to Forgotten Peoples, has moved their home office from 

Florida to North Carolina.  Please make note of the new mailing address highlighted in Red to the 

right in this letter as it can affect the support you send.  This includes any digital payments where 

the address must be updated.  This change went into effect on July 1st.  While there will be 

forwarding services, for a short time, please make note of this address change.  Thank you for your 

help in this matter! 
 

Please, if you have any prayer requests you would like us to lift to the Lord, send them our way.  

We will add them to our prayer ministry. 
 

In Christ, 

Rob & Lynnell Dodson & Kinder 
 

Praises: 

• Doors opening at Lynnell’s job; continue to pray for more opportunities. 

• For our household goods being delivered to our home. 
 

Prayer Requests: 

• Our parents’ health. 

• Our three young adults; for the Lord’s guidance/wisdom in decision-making. 

• Continued prayer for Rob’s relatives for salvation. 

• Second vehicle. 

• Tract work/evangelism in the neighboring villages. 

• Jr. (15-19 July) & Teen Camp (21-31 July) in Belgium. 

• Vacation Bible School (11-15 August). 

 

 


